16-1185

From: Matt Fure <<u>mfure10@gmail.com</u>> **Date:** December 10, 2016 at 8:26:43 PM CST

To: <esitkiewitz@manitowoc.org>

Subject: Uncontrolled Intersection at Whitetail & River Bluff

Dear Mr. Sitkiewitz,

I am writing to you to see if there is anything you can do to help get either stop signs or yield signs put up at the intersection of Whitetail Ct. & River Bluff Dr.

Although I am in the habit of slowing down there, it seems most people are not. A number of times I've seen near-misses there. Last week I was nearly hit by a UPS truck at that intersection while taking my son to school (I surely would've been hit if I were not in the habit of slowing down).

Tonight I heard there was a pretty bad accident there.

So I am hoping that there may be some action you can take or someone you can contact to get stop or yield signs put up there. The cost of the signs would probably be less than what it cost to pay for emergency personnel to respond to the accident this evening, plus it would prevent more accidents.

Thank you for considering it.

Sincerely,

Matt Fure 521 River Bluff Dr 920-973-4298